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(3) EIS Plants. 	Gives data and classifies 1100,000 
industrial establishments in the contiguous states of 
the U.S.. with 20 or more employees'.  The: establishments 

 included account for 87.5% of 	the value of U.S. 
shipments. The file contains for each plant 'the name, 
address, telephone number, industry, value of shipments, 
employment size class, share of the market, the name and 
address of 	the parent company and 	various other- 
classifications. The development of this file involved 
the separate estimation of each establishment and the 
checking of these estimates against geographic Control 
totals -(Country Business Patterns), . industry control 
totals (Census of Manufactures) and corporate control 
totals (Annual Repàrts). The file is updated quarterly. 

(4) F & S Indexes. 	Corresponds.to  F & S Index of 
Corporations and Industries and F & S International. 
Briefs articles relevant to business research from over 
1000 newspapers, trade journals, government plans, bank 
letters 	and 	reports. 	All 	products, 	services, 
industries, companies, events  and  countries are covered. 
Covers 1972 to the present; 150,000 records added 
annually. This file also includes the Source Directory 
(which used to be a separate file) which gives complete 
bibliographic 	information for 	journals, 	including 
journal 	abbreviation, 	title, 	publisher, 	address, 
annotations, frequency, language, 	price, industries 
covered, countries covered, and events covered. 

Produced by Predicasts, Cleveland, Ohio. 

P/E News; Petroleum Energy. News (ORBIT). COVers five 
major publications in the petrOleum and energy :fields. 
Platts Oilgram News Service, Middle East Economic Survey, 
Petroleum Intelligence. Weekly. Petroleum Economist, and 
Oil Daily. 500 records added -weekly. Coverage from 1975 
to the present'. prepared by the 'Central Abstracting 
Service of. the American-Petroleum institute. 

Petroleum Abstracts see TULSA 


